
Sacrament of  
Reconciliation 

Saturday: 7:30-7:50 a.m. 
3:30-4:30 p.m. 

Fourteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time, July 3, 2022 

Dear Parishioners,   
 I don’t know about you, but I’m not ready for this particular weekend. If 
you are asking why, then you don’t understand that this weekend marks the half-
way mark of summer vacation.  That means half is over and we only have another 
half to enjoy before school starts up again.  Hate to be a downer but I’m living I 
reality and wanted to share this reality with all of you.  
 Anyway, this weekend we welcome Fr. Zachary Samples into the St. Peter 
Parish family as our new parochial vicar.  Not only am I confident that he will 
serve us well, but he also will assist me as a chaplain at Quincy Notre Dame.    
Apparently I’m not getting any younger as I age so he will be a big help as we try 
to minister at QND.  So this weekend, I ask you to welcome Fr. Samples to our 
parish, introduce yourselves, and welcome him as our new parochial vicar.   

 

 On this particular weekend with personnel changes becoming effective 
throughout the diocese, our gospel for this weekend is quite appropriate.  In our 
gospel we hear that Jesus appointed seventy two whom He sent ahead of Him in 
pairs to every town and places He intended to visit.  Then He states:  “The harvest 
is abundant but the laborers are few; so ask the master of the house to sent out  
laborers for His harvest.”  A good question we can ask ourselves is when was the 
last time that each of us prayed for more vocations to the priesthood?  Each parish 
assumes that they will have a priest, but how many parishes have been encourag-
ing, supporting, and praying for more vocations to the priesthood?  I would     
venture to say not many as we just presume that priests will be provided.  But if 
we do not promote vocations in our homes, in our parishes, these vocations will 
become less and less and then we have no priests to send into the harvest.  So I 
challenge each of you to make it a point to pray for vocations.  I firmly believe 
that God is calling some young men here at St. Peter Parish to become priests like 
Fr. Samples.  Remember the words of Isaiah who was confronted with the words, 
“Whom shall I send?”  To which Isaiah responded, “Here I am Lord, send me.”  
Please pray for more vocations.   

 

 This Monday, July 4th is Independence Day and a national holiday.  Our 
country is blessed with many freedoms that we often take for granted.  Unfortu-
nately, it is also home to violence, lack of respect for people and opinions, and 
often a double standard for justice.  In spite of these flaws, it is still a country 
blessed.  In that spirit of blessedness, I encourage you to come and celebrate our 
Eucharist together, thanking God for His blessings upon our country.  Our Mass 
for that day will be at 8:00 a.m.  Happy Fourth of July to all! 

 

 Next weekend, July 9-10th, we will have the collection for Catholic Chari-
ties of Quincy.  You have special envelopes in your packet of parish envelopes for 
this collection.  Catholic Charities does so much in our community, providing so 
many special services representing our Church and our morals.  I ask you to 
please be generous.  We will hopefully be having speakers from Catholic Chari-
ties who will outline for us the ministry and service that this organization provides 
for our community.  Remember the words of Jesus, “whatever you do for the least 
of your brothers and sisters, you do for me.”  Please be generous. 

Next Meeting       
 

This Fall 
To Be Determined 
6:30 p.m. - 8:00 p.m. 

 

Drop Off & Pick Up at Cafeteria Doors 
 
  

All 7th, 8th, & 9th graders & their friends welcome 

F 

U 
N 
D 

Saints Alive!   
Let Me See Your Halo 

To Be Determined - This Fall 
in the Gym 

   A youth group for 4th, 5th, & 6th grade Parish-
ioners and guests! Have fun with your friends while you learn 
more about the Saints and your Catholic Faith. Come enjoy 
these fun evenings in the St. Peter Gym 6:30-8:00 p.m. Wear 
your Saints Alive Shirt! Please check Facebook for updates.   

 

~Mass Intentions~ 
 

July 4-10, 2022 
 

4. Monday 8:00 a.m. 
   Dan Barry 
5. Tuesday 8:00 a.m. 
   Luke Mayfield 
6. Wednesday 8:30 a.m. 
   Don Adolfs 
7. Thursday  8:00 a.m. 
   Dorothy Davis 
8. Friday 8:00 a.m. 
   Pat Ellerbrock 
9. Saturday 8:00 a.m.      
   Patti Boesing Lake &  
 Leanne Peters 
9. Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
   Dave Stegeman 
10. Sunday 8:00 a.m. 
   Tony & Betty Wiewel 
10. Sunday 9:30 a.m. 
   Our Parish Family 
10. Sunday 11:00 a.m. 
   Jan Faler 

— Mass Schedule — 
 

Monday-Saturday 
 8:00 a.m. 

Wednesday & Thursday 
8:30 a.m. 

Saturday 5:00 p.m. 
Sunday 8:00 a.m.,  

9:30 a.m., & 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Parish of  St. Peter 
Quincy, IL  
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Week of July 3, 2022 

A Message from Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh  

 

The School of  
St. Peter 

School of St. Peter 
2500 Maine Street 
Quincy, IL 62301 

Phone: 217-223-1120 
Website: www.stpeterschool.com 

Email: c.venvertloh@cospq.org 
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“St. Peter School provides a quality education built on Catholic values and teachings.” 

Parish Office Closed July 4th 
   The Parish Office will be closed on Monday, July 4th.   

 

Bishop Paprocki to Offer Mass at Tolton’s Grave 
   On July 9th, to commemorate the 125th anniversary of 
the death of the Venerable Servant of God Augustine Tolton, 
Bishop Paprocki will lead a procession from St. Peter’s 
church to Father Tolton’s grave in St. Peter cemetery, where 
he will offer the Holy Mass.  
   The procession will begin at 10:00 a.m. and the Mass will 
begin at 11:00 a.m. at the cemetery. Those unable to take 
part in the roughly mile long procession route may park near 
the cemetery (but not in the cemetery, due to lack of space) 
for the Mass. Chairs and bottled water will be available, but 
it may be good to bring your own. All are welcome to join the 
procession and/or the Mass.  
   To help with planning we ask that you sign up on the sign-
up sheet in the Narthex to get a rough estimate of how 
many people will attend. 
 

Biking For Babies Is Coming to Quincy 
   On Friday, July 15, Right to Life of Adams County and 
Blessed Sacrament Respect Life Group will be privileged to 
host the members of the Biking for Babies Minnesota team, 
a group of 10 young adults (5 bicyclists and 5 support 
crew).  They will be bicycling from Ottumwa IA to Quincy on 
the fifth day of their six-day trip from Minneapolis MN to St. 
Louis MO.  Each year, groups of these pro-life missionaries 
travel hundreds of miles to promote human dignity and to 
raise awareness of and funds for pregnancy centers.  Their 
mission is to renew the Culture of Life one pedal stroke and 
one pregnancy resource center at a time. 
   Let's give the Biking for Babies participants a strong, pro-
life welcome!  Please come to Madison Park, 24th & Maine, 
to meet and support the team, to listen to their testimonies, 
to pray for the success of their ministry, and to enjoy re-
freshments. Friday, July 15, 6 p.m.  
   Find more information at rtlac.org. or Right to Life of Ad-
ams County Facebook, or by calling/texting Vicki at 217-
316-9936. 

 

Quincy Notre Dame Job Openings 
   Quincy Notre Dame High School has the following posi-
tions open for the 2022-2023 school year: 

• Art Teacher / Graphic Design – Full Time 

• Cafeteria Support – Part Time 
   To receive full consideration, submit a cover letter, re-
sume, and 2 recommendation letters by Friday, July 8, 
2022 to: Mark McDowell, Principal, 1400 South 11th Street, 
Quincy, IL 62301, mmcdowell@quincynotredame.org. 
 

Advanced Physical Therapy FREE Sports Physicals 
   Advance Physical Therapy will be having their FREE sports 
physicals on July 19th from 5:30pm-8:00pm. The physicals 
are for all CYO, QND, QHS and any other school sport physi-
cal. The only athletes not included are 6th and 9th graders 
due to requirements with immunization. The physicals are 
free, but an appointment must be made by calling 217-222-
6800. The physicals are located at our 4800 Maine, Suite 
48-100 (Blessing Health Center, first floor). 
 

Moving? 
   If you are moving, please call the parish office at 222-
3155 to give us your new address.  We get charged for any 
returned newsletters, contribution envelopes, or mailings. 

Social Concerns Collection 
   Social Concerns is collecting canned meals (beef stew, spa-
ghetti & meatballs), rice & pasta mixes and canned fruit this 
weekend, July 2-3 for the 1st Sunday collection for the Ladies 
of Charity. Containers will be located in the Narthex. Thank you!  

 

Totus Tuus is Back!!  
   St. Peter and St. Francis will be sponsoring Totus Tuus 
(Catholic Kids Camp) this summer. It will be held at St. Peter 
this year. Save the date for students going into 7th – 12th grade 
on Sunday, July 24th – Thursday, July 28th (evenings) and stu-
dents going into 1st – 6th grade on Monday, July 25th – Friday, 
July 29th (daytime). Registration forms are in the narthex. 

 

Adoration Chapel Hours That Need Filled 
   Do you need come time in quiet adoration?  We have just the 
place.....We are looking for Adorers to fill the following hours in 
the Adoration Chapel at St Peters. 

Wednesday: 2 pm to 3 pm, 4 pm to 5 pm 
Thursday: Midnight to 1 am, 1 am to 2 am, 2 am to 3 am,  
5 am to 6 am (the even months of the year), Noon to 1 pm 
Friday:  3 pm to 4 pm, 11 pm to midnight 

   Share the hour with a friend, swap every other week with a 
family member or take an hour as a family to pray togeth-
er.......we are flexible on schedules.  Please consider taking a 
hour so that we could open the chapel up for more prayerful 
hours.  We would love to have your join our group. 
   Please call Mary at 217 653 3127 or call or text Gina at 217 
257 9966. 
 

St. Joseph’s Ice Cream Social 
   St. Joseph’s Ice Cream Social will be held Sunday, July 10th, 
4:00pm to close. Homemade ice cream. Full menu: sandwich-
es, pie & cakes. Stay for the outdoor games. Quilt door prizes, 
bingo. St. Joseph Church, 1435 East 1500 St., Quincy.  

 

St. Anthony Parish Picnic 
   St. Anthony Parish Picnic will be held July 16th at St. Anthony 
Church, 2223 St. Anthony Road, Quincy, beginning with Mass at 
4:00 p.m. and festivities beginning at 5:00 p.m. (No 6:30 p.m. 
Mass on July 16th but there will be a 6:30 p.m. Mass on July 
17th.) Join us in games, food, basket raffles, cornhole tourna-
ment, entertainment, silent auction, the band Hearsay from 
8:30-midnight, and fun for the family!  

 

QMG FREE Sports Physicals 
   Tuesday, July 26, 5:30 – 8:30pm. Appt required. 217-222-
6550 x3282 to schedule. No immunizations for 6th and 9th 
grade. More info at www.quincymedgroup.com/sports 
 
Please keep the following in your prayers: 
~Kristopher Schreacke    ~Elias Erd  
~Lilli Foster ~Ian Mehaffy 
~Hunter Hildebrand ~Isabella Benner  ~Jack Terford  
~Natalie Meyer ~Theresa Althoff   ~Steve Hull 
~Rose Hockgraver ~Bonnie Haubrich  ~Mike Creek                  
~Alden & Joyce Shipp ~Norma Johnson   ~Ted Kemner  
~Judie Mehaffy           ~Jim Steinkamp           ~Amy Seibert  
~Priscilla & Bill Morrison ~Julie Eftink  ~Jo Buckley 
~Kathy Schuckman          ~John & Barb Meyer  ~Billy Smith 
~Ken & Barb Wolf      ~Joan Wilson     ~Anonymous  
~Evelyn Garrett                 ~Mark & Diane Zoller   
~JoAnn Schaefer ~Jay Wellman 
To have a name added to this list, please call the Parish Office 
at 222-3155 or email church@cospq.org.  

  
                 

 
THIS WEEK 

Summer Hours 
The school office will be open on 

Wednesdays from 9:00-3:00.  
Please check the bulletin weekly 

for exceptions and updates. 

 
School Office will be closed  

July 5, 6, 12 & 13 

 
SPECIAL LANDING AT ST. PETER SCHOOL 

 
Penny Robertson, one of our wonderful grandparents, provided the  

students at St. Peter with the opportunity to learn about the Air Evac  
Lifeteam.  At the close of the school year our students experienced the  

helicopter landing in the field next to Seton Hall.  The Air Evac team spent 
time answering many questions for all of our students.  Mr. Isaac Harrison, 
one of our amazing dads, just happened to be the pilot who flew in to greet 

us!  Although the landing was loud and windy the children enjoyed this  
special opportunity to learn about this service in our community for those 

who are in need of immediate medical transportation. 
 
 

 HIRING AFTERNOON DAY CARE HELPERS 
 

We are so excited to have Miss Madison Ippensen as our Day Care Director.  
It is sure to be a great year ahead and a great service for our parents to 

take advantage of after school daycare.  Now that we have a director we are 
looking for adults to help her with all of the students who decide to attend.  

St. Peter School is hiring daycare workers to supervise students varying 
from preschool 4’s-8th grade during the St. Peter School after school pro-

gram from 2:15-5:30 Monday-Friday.  Applicants must love children and en-
joy supervising and working closely with them.   

Rate of pay per hour is $13.00.  
 If you are interested send a resume along with 2-3 letters of recommenda-

tion to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at 2500 Maine Street, Quincy, IL 62301 or 
c.venvertloh@cospq.org.  

 
 

Job Openings  
 

 

Part Time Para Educator-
Teacher Aide Openings. 

(We are looking for a pre-
school paraeducator as well 

as a para to work with grades 
2-5) 

  

St. Peter School is hiring Para 
Educator/Teacher Aides.  Duties 
include working with children, 
assisting the teachers and stu-
dents. Applicants must have 
experience in working with small 
children. If you are interested or 
know of someone who may be 
interested send a resume along 
with 2-3 letters of recommenda-
tion to Mrs. Cindy Venvertloh at 
2500 Maine Street, Quincy, IL 
62301 or 
c.venvertloh@cospq.org. 
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Mark Your Calendar 
 
 
 
 

 

Mon. July 4: Parish Office Closed  

 

Tues. July 5:  Novena 8:30 a.m., Church 
 

 

Wed. July 6:  Ladies Cursillo 1:30 p.m., Fr. Bauer Rm 
      

Thurs. July 7:   
    

Fri. July 8:   

 

Sat. July 9:   
 

 

Sun. July 10:   
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Fr. Leo’s column continued.. 

 

 One of the traditions of the Church has always 
been to visit and bring Holy Communion to the shut-ins 
of the parish.  However, since COVID, this dreadful 
disease caused us to pause this tradition, as parishioners 
were reluctant to have visitors in their homes for fear of 
catching this virus.  Now that things have been relaxed, 
we are beginning to initiate this practice once again.  At 
this point in time, our parish nurse is collecting names 
of people who might want this ministry.  We don’t want 
to miss anyone, so if you are interested for a visit and 
Holy Communion please call the parish office and give 
us your name and address. 

 

 Parishioners have asked me when we will return 
to the distribution of the Precious Blood of Christ at 
Holy Communion.  My answer is that I really don’t 
know.  We are just now getting parishioners back to 
Church.  Even at diocesan celebrations, the priests re-
ceive from the cup by way of intinction rather than 
drinking from the cup itself.  Let’s hope and pray that it 
will not be long in coming. 

 

 

 

 ON THE LIGHTER SIDE:   Johnny, what are 
the last words of the “Star Spangled Banner?”  Johnny 
answered, “Play Ball.” 

        What did the colonists wear to the Boston Tea Par-
ty?  Answer:  Tea-Shirts. 
 What is the difference between a duck and 
George Washington?  Answer:  One has a bill on his 
face; the other has his face on a bill. 
          What do you call an American drawing?  Answer:  
A Yankee doodle! 
 

  

Parish in Action 
 

—Mass Servers— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time but can 
Signup Online for Weekdays and Weekends 
   

 
 

   

—Daily Mass Ministry Schedule— 
 

Not Assigned At This Time 

 

 

Diocesan Collections   
 

Quincy Catholic Charities:  $5.00 
Retired Diocesan Priests:  $35.00 

Peters Pence: $1,287.00 

 

 Haiti Sister Parish Collections 
 

Collected $285.00 

WEEKLY COLLECTION 

 June 26 Total to Date 

Loose Collections $916.33 $47,938.44 

Regular Collections $17,350.20 $1,453,976.34 

Annual School Fund  $2,241.00 $397,851.10 

Holy Days $10.00 $68,719.77 

Totals $20,517.53 $1,968,485.65 

Total Budget Goal $32,000.00 $1,664,000.00 

Difference ($11,482.47) $304,485.65  


